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June 27, 2025 

 

Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers 

President of the Board of Alders 

165 Church Street 

New Haven, CT 06510 

 

RE: Ordinance Amendment to Appropriating Ordinance #1 of FY 2025-2026 for a Title Change in 

the Police Department 
 

Dear President Walker-Myers: 

 

As required by City Charter and General Code of Ordinance, please find attached an amendment to 

Appropriating Ordinance #1 for FY 2025-26, reclassifying positions adopted in the fiscal year 2025-26 

budget for the Police Department. 

 

GEO INFO SYSTEM ANALYST TO SUPERVISOR OF CRIME ANALYSTS IN THE POLICE 

DEPARTMENT 

 

Recently, we received word of the anticipated retirement of our Senior Crime Analyst Charles Anyinam 

who helped lead our team on our reporting and crime analysis. With his departure the position which is 

budgeted as a lead will be vacant. At this time, we would like to update the title to reflect this distinction 

and add the supervisory and training responsibility for the others in the civilian unit. The change will be 

budget neutral but will help with recruitment and defining roles/responsibilities. 

 

The reclassification of the position is required by City Charter and General Code of Ordinance. If 

approved, the positions must follow all normal City process for hiring and civil service rules. 

 

If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact Chief Bhagtana at 

mbhagtana@newhavenct.gov. 

 

I respectfully request the approval of this Ordinance Amendment to help improve operations.   

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Rebecca Bombero 

Deputy Chief Administrative Officer  

 


